
 

 

   

 

Soon be Christmas…… do I need to duck for cover 

now I’ve said that?  

 

A busy, hectic but joyful time in our church calendar 

as Harvest Festivals, All Souls, Remembrance and a 

host of other services will be in full swing over the 

next few months.  

Then, the Christmas Season is here, with wonderful 

seasonal flower displays, decorations, trees and 

incredibly moving services.  

So I would like to be the first to wish you all a happy, 

peaceful and joyous Christmas time.  
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St Botolphs Church tower renovation 

pictures. 
In 2018/2019 an awful lot of work was carried out at St Botolphs, including scaffolding the 

whole height of the tower (84m). It was such a special sight that we were featured on the 

front cover of Scaffolder Magazine….not many can say that! 

 

Here are a few photos of that memorable time, I hope you enjoy looking at them.    

 

  

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The start in November 2018                                                 In progress January 2019  

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Different view  

Hard at work            



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            Full Scaffolding in 1932         Full scaffolding July 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scaffold poles coming down on a pulley system    Long climb to get to work!  

 

 



 

 

 

And a few different views that not many people have seen  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

DEANERY NEWS AND EVENTS  

Message from Trevor Baily from St Thomas Church  

I am pleased to inform you that the proceeds from the street collections, church donations and the 
sponsored walk during the Christian Aid Week 2025 totalled £1890. The sponsored walk from 
Boston to Anton's Gowt and back. in which Peter Lawson and Trevor Baily participated raised 

£657. We wish to thank all who contributed to this year's appeal. 
Regards, 
Trevor, on behalf of the Boston Christian Aid Group 
 

 

Walsingham 2025 Youth Pilgrimage 

Report by Ethan Greensmith. 

The 2025 Youth Pilgrimage happened in Walsingham from the 4th to the 8th August and I had a 

good time there! As I was the only youth pilgrim from Lincolnshire I was nervous about going and 

making new friends, also I hadn't been away from home or camping for that long too. Although it 

was very windy and rainy on the first day as we pitched our tents, the weather during the rest of 

the week was amazing, which helped make it really enjoyable.  

 For me the most enjoyable part was the worship and bible study we attended, this is because it 

helped me understand things that were not making sense to me before the pilgrimage and it 

helped me grow in my faith. Not only that but the worship sessions in the big top tent were so good 

to be part of, with live worship bands and so many people there, it was really spectacular. We also 

spent some time over in Walsingham itself, which is one of my favorite places and always makes 

me feel really close to God. As well as the worship and bible study there were other events too, we 

had activity afternoons where I played combat archery and played on inflatables! I also enjoyed 

challenging other pilgrims to table tennis and relaxed in the hub tent. On Thursday afternoon, we 

had free time and Fr Paul and Carol took me to Wells on the Sea, which is beautiful and gave us a 

chance to have fish and chips :)  

There were some parts that I struggle with, mostly due to the size of our group, because I was the 

only youth pilgrim in the Lincolnshire group it made it a bit more difficult to fully concentrate at 

times during the 5 days because of all the unfamiliar people often in bigger groups. But Fr Paul 

and Carol both really helped me to meet other pilgrims and enjoy the week without getting 

homesick.  

 Over all, I felt that I have grown spiritually and personally from the pilgrimage and it really was 

such an enjoyable few days. I would recommend anyone to attend who are looking to meet similar 

minded young people and to grow in their faith and closeness to God, I can't wait to go next year 

to see some more young pilgrims in the Lincolnshire group next year. The dates are already out 

for the 2026 Youth Pilgrimage, and it'll take place from 3rd to 7th August 2026, see you there! 

 

Thank you for your report Ethan.  

 



 

 

St Marys Frampton  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

St Guthlacs Fishtoft 

 

  

CHRISTMAS FAIR 2025  

Saturday 22nd of November, 10 am to 3 pm.  
 

There will be many craft stalls, books, tombola,  

bric-a-brac, cakes and more. 
 

Delicious refreshments will be available.  

Everyone is welcome. 

 

 

All Saints Church Fosdyke  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

St Peter and St Paul Kirton  

News from Kirton 

During September, St Peter and St Pauls had a fabulous summer fair, with 24 stalls in the church 

and the local fire engine and a wood carver outside, attracting a lot of attention! We had lots of 

visitors through the church, and Graham Timbell came along with his paintings to sell. It had a 

positive vibe and raised over £1,000 for church funds.  

The following weekend we took part in the Heritage open days in conjunction with National Trust 

and Heritage Lincolnshire. We had lots of visitors through the building and during that week Roger 

Hancock delivered a lecture on Dame Sarah Swift and then Frances Rayne delivered a talk on the 

Menopause.  

Three members of the congregation took part in the bike ‘n’ stride, raising 

funds for the Pilgrim Group.  

 

 

Moving into October we will be hosting our Harvest Festival on the 5th 

October, where we are collecting for the food bank. On the 15th of October St 

Peter and St Pauls will be open for the Sands - ‘Wave of Light’ from 7pm to 

9pm. A coffee morning on the 18th October will be a Sands fundraising event 

too.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pilgrim group news  

Bible study starts on Tuesday 14th October from 6.30pm at the 

vicarage. 

Richbrough festival – at Leicester, at 12 noon, On the 18th October. 

Christmas Social - Mulled wine and mince pies at the vicarage – 

6pm to 9pm – 21st  December.  

 

 

 

 
On 12th October, Kier Sellars, Churchwarden at St Peter and St Pauls, will be 
completing a half marathon to raise money for the Light Project.  
If you are able to donate towards the cause in any way this would be a massive help 
and if you can share this with others that would be great, thanks. 
  
 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/keir-sellars-1 

 



 

 

St Nicholas Church, Skirbeck  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WRANGLE CHURCH  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

ST THOMAS’ BOSTON  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

HOLY TRINITY BOSTON 
 
Weekly Events: 

  
Wednesdays in term time: Trinity Tots, a toddler group for under 5’s parents and carers 9:00 am to 

11:45 am 

Wednesdays in Term time: Milkshake Shack a drop in after school 3:00 pm to 4:30 pm   

Thursdays every week: Trinity Café 11:30 am to 3:30 pm serving drinks, snacks and light lunches. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WYBERTON WITH FRAMPTON CHURCHES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

ST BOTOLPH’S BOSTON 

First Saturday of each month - LEGO CLUB 10.30am – 12 noon 

 

 

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

            

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Thank you to everyone who has supplied information – it is 

really lovely to see all the wonderful activities that our 

Deanery Family are providing for the local communities.   

 

Please continue to let me know what is happening so that I 

can populate the next newsletter.  

Thank you.  

 

 

 

My email is Jayne.maddy@parishofboston.co.uk  

or  

telephone 01205 310929  

Mon-Thur 9am – 2.30pm 

 

THE NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL BE OUT DURING THE SECOND WEEK OF JANUARY 2026.   

THIS EDITION WILL COVER ALL EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES FOR  

JANUARY, FEBRUARY AND MARCH 2026, SO LET ME KNOW ABOUT YOUR PLANNED 

ACTIVITIES AND I CAN THEN PUT THEM IN THE NEWSLETTER 

 

Please let me have your items for inclusion by Thursday 8th January 2026  

Thank you.  
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